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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh,   Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 341-A


Committee:
Youth Services 



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to prohibiting the use of non-wood bats. 

	Sponsors:
Council Members Oddo, Fidler, Sears, White Jr., McMahon, Vallone Jr. et al. 



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would prohibit the use of non-wood bats in high school baseball games in public or private schools, which includes any child in grades nine through twelve.  This legislation affects only schools located in the city of New York.  Under this legislation, only wood bats would be used in any competitive baseball game in which high school age children are participants and which involves the participation and/or sponsorship of a school.


	Effective Date: This local law would take effect sixty days after enactment. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$253,500

$67,600
$253,500
Net

$253,500

$67,600
$253,500


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures: The impact on expenditures in Fiscal 2007 resulting from the enactment of this legislation is $253,500.  The Costs will be incurred in the Department of Education’s Expense Budget.  Specifically funding will be used to replace all non-wood bats with wood bats in public high schools in the city of New York that participate in competitive baseball games.  The ongoing cost, beginning in Fiscal 2008 would be $67,600 to replenish broken wooden bats.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund



	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division

New York City Department of Education 



	Estimate Prepared By:     Rocco D’Angelo, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                Peter Bruno, Assistant Director



	History:
Considered by the Committee on October 23, 2006 and then laid over. The Committee will consider proposed Int. No. 341-A on March 12, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council:  May 10, 2006


